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Richard M. Campbell

Ted Boyer

Ron Allen

Utah Public Service Commission
Heber M. Wells Building

PO Box 45585

Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585

Re: Comment on the Conservation Enabling Tariff
Dear Commissioners:

The Home Builders Association of Utah strongly supports the proposal
known as the Conservation-Enabling Tariff that is now before the Public
Service Commission. The Utah HBA has long and productive relationships
with Utah state agencies and Utah’s utilities. Cooperation and compromise
have always been important to best serve the constituencies and customers
we all share. It is rare that we find such a clear example of a “win/win”
proposal.

Builders win. With rising energy costs, consumers are demanding new
homes that are more and more energy efficient. Finding economical ways to
include all possible energy-saving features and equipment is the right thing
to do, but it is a constant challenge. To provide affordable housing, builders
continually search for ways to offset such costs. Anything that would
provide extra incentives for builders and homeowners will help. It is our
understanding that this proposed change would identify programs to do just
that. We can provide the product our customers demand at more reasonable
prices.

Homeowners win. They get the product they want at more reasonable prices
and their future utility bills are less. The bonus is that if the program works
as described to us, even those who have been able to afford all the energy-
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saving amenities in previous years will see further reductions (or at least smaller
increases) as statewide energy usage drops. Because the proposal is a pilot program, if it
does not work as anticipated, it can be changed or abandoned.

The state wins. Housing that is more affordable, lower energy costs and cleaner air

obviously benefit the state’s economy.

The Utah Home Builders Association, representing almost 3,000 businesses in the
housing industry, strongly urges the Public Service Commission to approve the proposal
and encourage the Questar Gas Company to quickly introduce programs that promote

energy efficiency.

Sincerely,

oA Joamorr 5wy —

L. Tasman Biesinger
Executive Vice President

Cc:

Constance White

Utah Division of Public Utilities
SM Box 146751

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751

Reed Warnick

Committee of Consumer Services
SB Box 146782

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6782

Sarah Wright

Utah Clean Energy

917 2™ Avenue

Salt Lake City, UT 84103

Ralph Cavanagh

Natural Resources Defense Council
111 Sutter Street, 20™ Floor

San Francisco, CA 94104

Barrie McKay

State Regulatory Affairs — QB 733
Questar Gas Company

PO Box 45360

Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0360




